Visit our website: http://lambdahappa taweebly.com

Larbda Kappa Korner

Magnolia/Montgomery - Area 18 2017 Vol. 37 #1 October 274

LEADING WOMEN EDUCATORS IMPACTING EDUCATORS

Officers:

President—Patricia Souriall

First Vice President— Marcia Barren

Second Vice President
—Sandra Powers

Recording Secretary-Annette Bopp

Corresponding Secretary—Ann Allen

Treasurer-Janet Robb

CALENDAR

11/13 Birthday Dinner
Spring Creek Bar-BQ, The Wdinds
12/09 Christmas! Elaine or

12/09 Christmasl Elaine or Ann A. as hostess

02/09 Capturing Kids'
Hearts, Carrie C.
Location TBD

04/14-15 Retreat
Di Ann S, Home



BIRTHDAYS

09/22 Sandra P. 09/24 Marcia B. 10/10 Sue C. 12/22 Di Ann S. Those of us who remembered (This editor did not!) brought plush towels to give to those foster children who had reached age 18 and no longer quality for the program. They are "on the street" unless they are given an opportunity to stay in one of the locations as Montgomery County Youth Services provides. Their belongings are few and often in a trash bag. Nice towels are a luxury to them.



Our next project for those young adults is to bring a duffle bag that they can use to keep their personal items together instead of that trash bag. Please bring it to the next meeting. We can help them become successful adults instead of sim-



ply a statistic in the courts or part of the non working.

Get Ready to Celebrate!

Our annual birthday dinner will be held Monday, **November 13**. We hold the dinner each year to celebrate the beginning of the Conroe chapter, our "mother" chapter. As the chapter grew, both our chapter and The Woodlands one were formed.

We will meet at Spring Creek Bar-B-Q in The Woodlands at 5:30. There is no pre-pay for a meal. We can order what we wish as long as we order more than just something to drink. You can eat whatever you wish from the menu.

Patty will ask for RSVP later.

Dues are due! October 31
is the deadline! Please
send your dues to Janet
Robb before
or by that date.
Active members: \$65.
Reserve: \$30

Janet's mailing address is 18831 Wichita Trail, Magnolia 77355.





Dear Sisters,

Our August planning meeting at my house was an enjoyable time as usual, and we took care of many organizational aspects of our year to come. Of course, we also enjoyed great salads and desserts. Because our September presenter couldn't attend due to an emergency, we planned based on latest developments. She presents the benefits of essential oils, and we are trying to arrange her program for December—might be a good idea for Christmas presents.

We have got such a wonderful group of ladies as members of our chapter, and we work to improve the educational benefits of both professionals and students. Why not bring a woman educator (working or retired) to one of our meetings and let them experience what it means to be a DKG member? We can take their membership at any time. Once we acquire new members, let's get them involved so they will see the worth of participating and being a purposeful member of the community. The educator doesn't need to be from either the Magnolia or Montgomery districts but just live near enough to attend meetings.

Look in this issue for birthday dinner news.



Love, Patty Following Harvey, those who were able met at Pizza Shack in Montgomery. Though the individual presenting the program had a family emergency and couldn't attend, we had a great meeting and continued to plan for our year and the items we think will help our "kids" who are too old for foster care but have nothing of their own.



Those present also voted to send \$20 to the Harvey Relief Fund for DKG. Both Elaine's daughter Erin (member now in Silsbee) and her son-in-law each received money from that relief fund. Any DKG member who sustained damage can apply for funding.

Great time at Pizza Shack!

Emergency Fund Information from Sue Bathe, Area Coordinator: Link to Form 84 on the dkgtexas.org website on the Deadlines and Forms page. Also, you can get to it by going to dkg.org and go to forms then General. This is an interactive form and you need to send it to me at either texaspres.dkg@aol.com or jomurphy981@gmail.com. @aol.com.

* * * * 4

Di Ann Suggs had extra plums. Several people offered to freeze them. Carrie Cassata offered to have MWHS Culinary Arts prepare the juice for jelly. Thanks!

Have news or ideas for the newsletter? Please contact Anne Sundquist, editor, at sun1gypsy@gmail.com.